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Barrowby Scout receiving the Chief Gold 

Scout Award (article on page 3) 

Another Packed Meeting about the New Housing 

Developments 

On 2nd July 85 Barrowby residents, including members 

of the Parish Council and the Lincs County Councillor, 

packed into the Memorial Hall to listen to Chair of the 

Parish Council, Phil Cupit; Ben Hunt, Planning  

Consultant; and Nigel Jones, Chair of the Neighbourhood 

Plan, give a very informative and useful update  

regarding the proposed housing developments in the 

village. Read the insert to see what was said. The next 

Outline Planning Permission deadline is July 30th  (see 

below). If you wish to object or comment on the next 

planning application, read the insert about suggestions 

from Ben Hunt as to how you could approach this. And 

please contact Nigel Jones on 07801 905690 if you can 

help during the next stage of the Neighbourhood Plan.     

Planning Application S19/1131 for 83 units: second 

plot deadline 30th July  

The Outline Planning Application for the second plot to 

the east of Low Road or south of Reedings Road has now been published. The closing date for 

comments is 30th July 2019. 

If you have any views on the Outline Planning Proposal (OPP) you must submit them to the Local 

Planning Authority (LPP), South Kesteven District Council, by 30th July either by post or e-mail.  

The original proposal was for 40 dwelling units, the OPP is for 83 units !!!  This means that the  

notional numbers of 49 and 40 = 89 is now 49 + 83 = 132. Plot 3 is yet to be applied for. 

If you disagree with the proposed development, you must make sure your comments contain the 

word “OBJECTION” or “AGAINST”. If you agree with the proposal, please comment accordingly. 

The details of the proposal can be found by searching “South Kesteven Planning and entering 

“South of Reedings Road Barrowby”, or once on the South Kesteven Planning page enter 

S19/1131 in the search box. There are a number of documents/maps etc. for you to consider. 

Further information will be published on the Barrowby Parish Council web site as it becomes  

available. 

For more about what to consider when making your comments, read the insert which gives  

pointers which the Planning Consultant outlined at the meeting. 

Flowers and produce down on the  

allotments - see page 3 for BBQ details 

Scarecrow Festival: entries now accepted! 

The deadline for the forms for your scarecrow and 

the Sunday Garage Sale on The Green is Tuesday 

20th August. Complete the form in this issue of the 

Barrowby News and drop it back to Skinners or to 

‘Westholme’ Low Road, opposite the Green, with 

your fee: £2 per scarecrow and £5 per table.  

Thank you for your tombola gifts so far – please 

keep them coming to ‘Westholme’.   

See page 3 for details of Made-in-Barrowby. 



PARISH NEWS 

DIARY DATES 

 

Sunday 11th August  Allotment BBQ, 12 - 3 p.m. The Drift 

Saturday 17th August Strawberry tea, 2 - 4 p.m. Fourways £3 per head 

Wednesday 21st August  Mobile library 11.30 – 12.00 Wong Gardens 

                                          WI ‘Quizzical’ meeting 7.30 p.m. at the  

         Memorial Hall  

Saturday 31st August   All Day, Scarecrow Festival on The Green 

                                      Entries to the Village Vegetable and Flower 

     Show, 9.00 – 12.00  Memorial Hall 

                                      Produce Auction 3.00 p.m. at Memorial Hall 

Sunday 1st September All Day Scarecrow Festival on The Green 

                                        5 p.m. BBQ 

Monday 2nd September Memorial Hall AGM 7.00 pm Memorial Hall  

Tuesday 10th September ‘Green Book’, film 7.00 p.m. Memorial Hall  

 

BARROWBY NEWS                                  ISSUE 87      August 2019         

Dog Poo Bag dispensers: for emergencies only please 

In an effort to keep our village clean and safe, the Parish Council took the decision to  

provide dog poo bags in dispensers in key dog walking areas around the village.  

In the last 6 months, the consumption of these dog poo bags has rocketed, with more than 

8,000 bags being taken from the dispensers between February and May. At this rate of  

usage, the cost of refilling the dispensers becomes unsustainable and it falls upon  

every household paying Council Tax within the village.  

The Council would like to establish its expectation that dog owners purchase and carry  

their own dog poo bags and that those provided in the village dispensers are used for  

emergencies only. In this way, we hope to be able to retain this vital service to the  

community. Thank you. 

 

CASTLEGATE  
FASCIAS 

& WINDOWS 

fascias, gutters 
windows,  

conservatories 

For More Information  
 

Call Mike on 

01476 567075   
07941 752272 

Revised Film dates from Barrowby Open Door 

Barrowby Open Door unfortunately has to cancel the films for children which were  

scheduled to be shown on 8th September and 10th November, but the adults films for the 

autumn are as previously advised. Remember there is no film screening planned for  

August. 

10th September - Green Book film starts at 7pm 

13th October - The Greatest Showman film starts at 3pm with a sing-along 

12th November  - Rocket Man film starts at 7pm 

All the films are screened at the Memorial Hall. For further information visit 

www.eventbrite.co.uk or contact Charlie Charlton at cjp.charlton@tiscali.co.uk or on 07982 

107692. Please note the start time of the films. 

 

Barrowby Open Door is already planning its seasonal film programme for 15th December so 

put the date in your diary.  
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Allotment summer events: BBQ and Vegetable and 

Flower Show 

 

As the produce starts to come in, Barrowby  

Gardeners Association are planning their  

annual summer BBQ on Sunday 11th August  

between 12 – 3 p.m. Come down to enjoy Skinners’ 

burgers and sausages, salads from the allotments 

and home-made cakes and ‘Barrowby Mess’ from 

allotment raspberries. We look forward to welcoming 

you to the site on The Drift. 
 
 

Details of the Vegetable and Flower Show are now 

available at the Post Office, at Skinners and at the 

allotments every Saturday from 10 – 12.  
 

The Show is on the Saturday of the Scarecrow  

Festival on 31st August at the Memorial Hall, with  

entries being accepted from 9 – 12, viewing from 2 

p.m. and the auction from 3 pm.  
 

Bring along your entries of home-made cakes and 

biscuits, jams and pickles, herbs, flowers, plants and  

floral arrangements. 
  

Children’s Classes: Something I Made, Something I 

Drew, Something I Baked and Something I Grew are 

all free to enter. 
  

You don’t need to be a plot holder in Barrowby to  

enter the show. If you have your own tomatoes,  

apples, plums or other  produce, you can enter these 

as long as they come from your garden.  

 

 

AROUND THE PARISH 
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Made-in-Barrowby 

Saturday 31st August  

during the Scarecrow Festival  

Stalls are booking up fast for the 

Made-in-Barrowby event on  

Saturday 31st August between 

10.30 and 3 p.m. at the Reading 

Room. There will be plenty of craft 

stalls plus Forever Living selling 

Aloe Vera health products, 

Krystyna’s Pantry’s jams and  

chutneys, and Avon.  

Pop in during the day to see  

Barrowby’s crafting talents.  

 

Interested in gardening? There is a new Facebook 

Group set up especially for you - search for  

Barrowby Gardeners Club to get ideas, share links  

and swap plants. 



All Saints’ Church Barrowby  

Services 

Sunday 4 August 

8.30am Holy Communion 

9.00am Prayer for Healing 

9.30am Morning Praise and Sunday Club 
 

Sunday 11 August 

10.30am Families Service 
 

Sunday 18 August 

9.30 Holy Communion 
 

Wednesday 21 August 

2.00pm Worship, tea and cake 

at Redlands, Low Road 
 

Sunday 25 August 

10.30am Morning Prayer and Lunch 
 

For more information, or if you need a lift to 

any service, just ask. 
 

Glenys Robertson 07508 241977 or  

Paul West 07879 417566  

Get in Touch 
Deadlines for forthcoming issues: 12th August for September issue 

Email your news items  and events to us at: news@barrowby.org.uk 

Call us on 07793 198948 

The Editorial team is always delighted to receive  

articles but reserves the right to edit due to space considerations. 
Whilst every care is taken to ensure that the information in this publication is accurate, neither the  

Barrowby Newsletter Editorial Group nor any of the contributors can accept, and hereby disclaim, any 

liability to any party or any loss or damage caused by errors or omissions resulting from negligence,  

accident or any other cause. 

The Barrowby Newsletter does not officially endorse any advertising material included within this  

publication. All rights reserved. 

Barrowby Baptist Fellowship 
 

We meet in the Memorial Hall. All welcome. 
 

Sundays: 10.15 Worship and Sunday 

School 
 

Mondays: 10.00 Cane and Abel Coffee   

Morning 
 

Fridays: 6.30 Fantastic Friday Youth Group 

  

Veronica Townsend 

(Church secretary Barrowby Baptist  

Fellowship)  
  

Tel:01476 593317 

 

email: vjtownsend18@gmail.com 
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Strawberry tea in aid of Barrowby Church  

Help raise funds for All Saints’ Church Barrowby 

with a delicious strawberry 

tea at Fourways (opposite 

the Reading Room) on  

Saturday 17th August from 

2- 4 p.m.  

Entry is £3 per head and 

there will be a raffle. We 

hope to see you there!   

Barrowby Memorial Hall  

Annual General Meeting  

The AGM will be held on Monday, September 

2nd at 7pm. Please come along and support 

your local village venue.  

 

If you would like to offer your services for any  

of the positions: Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary or 

Treasurer please contact Tim Caunt at 

t.caunt@btinternet.com  01476 567360, or see 

our Facebook site.  

We hope to see you at the  

meeting. 

Best Kept  

Village 

Judging will take 

place  

throughout  

August, so 

please help to 

keep our village 

tidy by trimming 

hedges and  

cutting grass.  

 

Thank you.  
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